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Our ref: OIA 21 - 48  
 
13 October 2021 

 
 
Tēnā koe 
 
 
Re: Official Information Act 1982 Request – All advice provided to Government Ministers since 
August 2021 community outbreak of delta variant of Covid-19. 
 
I refer to your email dated 14 September 2021 to the Education Review Office requesting the 
following information under the Official Information Act 1982: 
 
All advice ERO has provided to Government Ministers since the August 2021 community outbreak of 
the delta variant of COVID-19. 
 
I am particularly interested in any new advice ERO has provided about the impact of lockdowns 
learning progress, inclusive of what data ERO has used as the basis for any such advice. 
 
I am refusing your request under section 18(d) of the OIA as the information is publicly available on 
ERO’s website as follows: 

• Learning in a Covid-19 World: Supporting Secondary School Students as They Return to the 

Classroom 

• Learning in a Covid-19 World: Supporting Primary School Students as They Return to the 

Classroom     

• Briefing reports M21-92 and M21-78 - https://ero.govt.nz/information-releases/briefing-

reports 

You have a right to complain to the Ombudsman and seek a review of my decision. 

Ngā mihi 

 

 

Jeremy France 

Deputy Chief Executive Corporate Services 

Education Review Office | Te Tari Arotake Mātauranga 

National Office | Tari Matua 
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